
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
22 July 2022 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Dear Parents, 
This week was a very eventful week. Bishop Martin Ashe that you 
can see in the picture, visited our Year 6 students as part of their 
preparation to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation on Friday 
the 29th of July. Bishop Martin commented positively about the 
students’ responses which showed a deep understanding of the 
Sacrament of Confirmation. It was obvious that the students were 
engaged and enjoyed the interaction with Bishop Martin. As Bishop Martin was 
born in Ireland the students welcomed him to Our Lady’s with an Irish prayer 
which he very much appreciated.  
 
On Wednesday we held our annual school disco. The Parents and Friends organ-
ised for the students to have hot dogs and drinks which were thoroughly enjoyed. 
They also worked hard to create a Christmas in July theme with a large snowman 
as the central decoration. I would like to thank the Parents and Friends Committee 
members for all the time and effort they put into ensuring the disco was a great 
success. Thank you also to all the Our Lady’s staff who all took on different roles 
and contributed to the success of the disco.  
We can’t forget our very talented and engaging DJ Con 
who added colourful lights and a wonderful choice of 
music that got the children dancing all night long.  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Mon 25 July Year 4 Kororoit 
Creek excursion 
Fri 29 July Confirmation for Year 
6 at 7.00pm 
Fri 29 July Teeth on Wheels 
Wed 3 Aug 7.00pm P&F 
Wed 3 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Thurs 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Retreat Day 
Mon 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of 
the Cross 
Tues 9 Aug Parent Online Cyber-
safety Information night at 
7:30pm 
Wed 10 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Mon 15 Aug Feast of the As-
sumption 
Tues 16 Aug Parent Information 
night focussed on Writing with 
Deb Sukarna at 7pm at Our La-
dy’s school 
Fri 19 Aug Book Week Parade 
Fri 19 Aug Year 7 2024 Catholic 
School Applications close 
Wed 31 Aug - Fri 2 Sept Year 5 
Camp 
Wed 7 Sept 7.00pm PAB 
Fri 16 Sept End of Term 3 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 

Monday 31 October: Report 
Writing 

 
 

SACRAMENT DATES 
Fri 29 July 7.00pm Confirmation 

(Year 6) 

“Christ has no body now but yours, No hands, no feet on earth but yours.” 
Attributed to St Teresa of Avila 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer for the Birth of St John the Baptist 
The birth of St John the Baptist is celebrate on June 24. This saint prepared for 

Jesus to come. 
 

God, Father of us all, Saint John the Baptist proclaimed the coming of Jesus and 
prepared the way for him. Help us to tell others the good news about Jesus 

Christ and what that means to us.  
May we too prepare the way of the Lord in our lives and our world. 

Amen 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

FJ: Aman J 
2N: Ava H 
4G: Nevaeh M 
4H: Alexander S 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Fri 29 July Confirmation for Year 6 at 7.00pm 
Mon 1 August Year 6 Confirmation Party 
Fri 29 July Teeth on Wheels 
Wed 3 Aug 7.00pm P&F 
Wed 3 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Thurs 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation Retreat Day 
Mon 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of the Cross 
Tues 9 Aug Parent Online Cybersafety Information night at 7:30pm 
Wed 10 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Mon 15 Aug Feast of the Assumption 
Tues 16 Aug Parent Information night focussed on Writing with Deb Sukarna at 7pm at Our Lady’s school 
Fri 19 Aug Book Week Parade 
Fri 19 Aug Year 7 2024 Catholic School Applications close 
Wed 31 Aug - Fri 2 Sept Year 5 Camp 
Wed 7 Sept 7.00pm PAB 

Building Project Update 

I am writing to update you about the progress of our Building Project which includes the demolition of the Year 3 and 4 classrooms 
and building a double storey contemporary learning building with 10 new learning spaces, a lift, indoor toilets on both levels, a 
teachers’ planning room on each level and a kitchen/science STEM area on each level. Unfortunately the project has been greatly 
impacted by the rising costs of construction materials. It has been very difficult to keep the project viable and in order to do this 
we have had to remove some items included in the original design. The items we have removed however do not impact on the size 
or the look of the building. 
 
The initial cost of the Building project was $5,748,953. This was costed near the end of 2021. A new costing was done in February 
2022 and the project was costed at $6,603,064 which means there was an $854,111 increase. This was quite a blow but we 
worked with the architects, MACS project managers and the accountant to find a way around this hurdle. We were able to reduce 
the cost by $261,910 as well as increase the school’s contribution by $300,000. As a result the new cost was now $6,341,154. I felt 
confident that our project could go ahead. 
 
As many of you know the building industry is facing challenges that no one could have expected would occur. As a result the quan-
tity surveyor did another costing of the building in early July and there was another $908,852 increase bringing the cost to 
$7,250,000. As you can imagine this was a huge blow and for a while I was unsure about whether the project could go ahead. 
Once again we consulted with the architects, MACS project managers and the accountant. It was difficult for all involved to find a  
viable way to move forward in order to keep the project alive.  
 
I am very happy to inform you that we did find a way to move the building project forward to tender without taking out the most 
important options such as the internal joinery and the children's playground. The cost of the project has now been reduced from 
$7,250,000 to $6,555,000. We are now in the process of taking the project to tender. 
 
I am hoping that the tenders will come in below our final cost so that we can hopefully bring back some of the options we have 
had to remove. I hope to update you further by the end of this term. Below you can see 3 different images of the proposed build-
ing. Please pray that final tender will be below our final estimated cost of $6,555,000. 



 



 



 



 

 

Final Reminder  

We have Teeth On Wheels visiting our school for dental visits starting the 29/07/2022 . 

Please click on the link below to complete your child’s consent form. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/  

CUT OFF DATE FOR COMPLETING YOUR CHILDS FORM IS ON THE 29/07/2022. 

Complete your form today and the Teeth On Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your 

child’s appointment and notify you on your child’s eligibility. 

Any further questions, please contact the Teeth On Wheels team on (03) 9338 1191. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 



 



 



 



 


